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Contact Information 
 

Fire, Ambulance, RCMP Emergency                               911  

RCMP Stony Plain Emergency                       780-963-2217  

RCMP Stony Plain Non-Emergency               780-968-7200  

Community Police Officer/Animal Control    780-924-3434 

Council Members  

 

 
 

 

Development Permits  
 

For all Development questions, Development Permits, and 

Compliance Certificates please contact: 

 

Diane Burtnik  

Box 339 Sangudo, Alberta, T0E 2A0  

Phone: 780-284-0410 email: 

valquentindevelopment@yahoo.com 
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We hope you are all having a 

wonderful Fall 2017!  

 

This is Newsletter via e-mail!   

 

Thank you to everyone who has 
provided us with your e-mail 

address.   If your e-mail 

address changes, please 
provide us with the update!  

If you are receiving a printed 
copy, and would like to share 

your e-mail address we will 
be happy to add your e-mail 

to our list!  

 

In the event of an emergency in 
the Summer Village of Val 

Quentin, we may contact you 
via e-mail.  

 

If you have an item you would 

like to submit for 

consideration in the 
Newsletter, please e-mail  to  

Marlene Walsh via e-mail at 

 marwal46@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safety Code Permits 

A reminder that development or construction in the Village 

requires a Safety Codes Permit.  

Please contact: Superior Safety Codes Inc.  

14613-134 Avenue, Edmonton, AB T5L 4S9 

Phone: 780-489-4777 Fax: 780-489-4711  

Toll Free Phone: 1-866-999-4777   

Toll Free Fax: 1-866-900-4711  

(Includes Building, Electrical, Plumbing, Sewage and Gas 

Permits)  

Street Addresses  
DO YOU HAVE YOUR STREET ADDRESS PREDOMINANTLY 

DISPLAYED ON YOUR PROPERTY?  

It is imperative that all properties are identified with their 
street address which is clearly readable from the roadway. 

This is the only way that emergency personnel such as fire, 
ambulance or police can quickly identify your property in 

case of emergency. If you are not sure what your address 
is, please contact Dennis Evans  
Email: d.evans@valquentin.ca or by phone at 

780-446-1426  

 

Val Quentin Landfill  

Val Quentin landfill is accessible to residents who wish to 

dispose of natural material such as lake weeds, grass 
clippings or tree branches. The key is available by contact 

Mayor Bob Lehman. This year the landfill will be closed 
effective November 1, 2017 and will re-open on May 1, 
2018.   
 

Culverts 
1. Inspect your culverts for obvious blockages.  
2.  
3. Over time debris can build up against the openings of your 

culverts, restricting or even stopping flow. Regularly 
inspecting your culverts and clearing debris is one of the 
simplest and most effective steps to minimize potential 

flooding. 
 
 

 
 

Organics Pickup 
 
The final pickup of organics for 
2017 will occur during the week of  

October 30.  
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SUMMER VILLAGE OF 

VAL QUENTIN 
 

WINDROW CLEARING 

POLICY 

 

The Summer Village of  

Val Quentin is committed to 

delivering cost-effective 

services that best meet the 

needs of our taxpayers and 

community.   

Did you KNOW…  

The Cat and the Fiddle Bakery 

is open year round?  Everyone is invited 

to stop by for lunch or coffee and 

sample some oFreshly Baked Desserts! 

To place custom orders  or to order 

catering for your next event, call 

Chelsea Lynn at 780 999 9382! 

________________________________ 

Flu Clinic  

Thursday, October 26, 2017 

Alberta Beach Seniors Centre  

2:30 PM – 6:30 PM 
___________________________ 

Onoway Health Clinic has re-opened 
for business! 

_____________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Policy 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, with signage, by the property 
owner, the windrows will be cleared of snow on all 

driveways on a regular basis coinciding with the snow 
plowing the road. Windrow removal service will be provided 

only when the windrow is an accumulated height of 6 
inches or greater. No windrow removal service will be 
provided to residents who push snow from their driveways 

into the windrow for removal by the Village. The intent of 
the windrow removal service is to knock down the windrow 

and allow for vehicle passage. It is not the intent of the 
program to provide full clearing and cleaning of the entire 
width of a driveway, from edge to edge. Approximately 1-

2” of snow will be left to avoid damage to driveway 
entrances.    
  

Procedure 

Windrows will only be removed from the edge of the 

roadway inwards to a maximum of 4 feet and a maximum 
length of 20 feet. Property owners with rear entrances will 

have to post signage indicating that you want the driveway 
entrance cleared. Under no circumstance will the plow 

operator enter private property to clear windrows.  
 

 

Lift Station Upgrade 
As you may have noticed we are having work done on the 
sewer line lift stations. We are rebuilding the lift stations. 

Work is currently being done on the two in Val Quentin, 
one in Alberta Beach and one in Sunset Point. Two lift 
stations are now complete. The remainder of the work is 

scheduled to be complete this fall. 

 

 

Please support our local library and purchase your annual 
membership locally.  Book Club Last Thursday of each 

month! Everyone is welcome to Join!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 Party in the Park 

 Photos  

 

 

 

 

 

Fire Service  
Please check your Insurance Policy to confirm the coverage 
you have for your home or cabin in the event of a fire.  

Some insurance policies may only cover limited amounts 
for fire suppression  

Cantin Park Updates  
To better connect our community, VQ Council 

installed a new Community Signboard!  

Community Events and Newsletters will be posted on the 

board.  Local businesses are welcome to post their 
business cards on the Community Board!  

 

Please stop by the 
Gazebo and check out 

the newly installed 
bench seating! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Village Council are planning our 2nd Annual Party in 

Cantin Park on Saturday, July 14, 2018.  

Hot Dogs and Refreshments will be served. Come and 

enjoy an afternoon of fun with friends and family. 
 

SAVE THE DATE: 

Party in Cantin Park 

Saturday, July 14, 2018 
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